
Higher Costs for 38,413 North 
Carolinians in the 5th District 
Under the American Health Care Act 

The Affordable Care Act (ACA) provides financial assistance to hundreds of thousands of North 

Carolinians to lower the premiums of their private plans 

on the individual health insurance market.  

The American Health Care Act being debated in 

Congress would repeal that financial assistance—called 

premium tax credits—with a flat, age-related tax credit 

that does not adjust for income or health plan costs.  

Table: District 5 Enrollment and Premium Tax Credits in the Health Insurance Marketplace, 2017 

 
Constituents Enrolled 
in a Marketplace Plan 

Constituents 
Benefiting from ACA 
Premium Tax Credit 

Percentage of Enrolled 
Constituents who Rely on 
ACA Premium Tax Credit 

5th District 41,518 38,413 92.5% 

Under the American Health Care Act, the average tax credit in North Carolina will be $5,360 lower than 

the average credit under the ACA,1 putting coverage at risk for 38,413 constituents who rely upon the 

ACA’s premium tax credit to afford their health insurance coverage.2 

Changes to the premium tax credits as proposed by the American Health Care Act would cause many of 

the 5th district’s residents to find coverage unaffordable. As a result, fewer constituents in the 5th 

district will remain insured, putting the district’s progress since passage of the ACA in reducing the 

uninsured rate by 33.5 percent in jeopardy.3 

Moreover, the American Health Care Act would eliminate the Medicaid Expansion. In the 5th district, 

there are 25,300 people living in the coverage gap who could become eligible for quality health 

coverage if North Carolina closed the gap via Medicaid Expansion. Under the American Health Care Act, 

these consumers will remain without affordable coverage options. 
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